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As directed at the March, 2004 ROS meeting, a small group met on April 7, 2004 to discuss generator reactive testing.  The group consisted of the following:
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LCRA


The following concepts were discussed and agreed upon:

· Tests are needed to verify generator reactive capability.

· Some education is needed for Power Generation Companies to perform valid tests.

· There will be “formal” and “informal” testing procedures, generally relating to whether advanced scheduling and coordination is required.

· The following principles apply to conducting valid tests:

· Generators should establish expected reactive capability limits, accounting for all known constraints (exciter limits, etc.)

· To minimize probability of generator trips during testing, and in recognition that exact limits will change based on differing operating conditions, satisfactory verification of unit reactive capability will be a unit reaching 90% of its expected reactive capability

· It is desirable to test reactive capability when the economic and reliability impact of a unit trip during testing is low, as long as system conditions support a valid test

· It is appropriate to apply voltage stability margins to recognize that actual reactive capability at any time may vary due to a variety of factors

· ERCOT must be provided with consistent, logical data for a test to be valid

Specific details are being developed consistent with these general guidelines, with the goal being to provide a complete set of procedures for ROS approval at the May ROS meeting.

